
 August 2, 2010 
 
 
Ms. Deborah Jordan 
Director, Air Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Subject:  Administrative Amendment to Title V permit for Facility B7419 
 
 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
This is to advise you that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District is issuing an 
administrative amendment to the Major Facility Review Permit for Air Liquide Large 
Industries (Facility Number B7419). 
 
The purpose of this administrative amendment is to correct typographical errors in the 
initial compliance certification period and the deadline for the initial compliance 
certification.  Pursuant to District Regulation 2-6-201, typographical errors are non-
substantive administrative amendments to major facility review permits.   The District’s 
practice is to set the end of the initial compliance certification period about one year after 
issuance of the initial Title V permit.  In this case, it was erroneously set at about 4 months 
after issuance.  The beginning of Paragraph I.G will now read: 
 
 “Compliance certifications shall be submitted annually by the responsible official of this  
 facility to the Bay Area Air Quality Management District and to the Environmental  
 Protection Agency.  The initial certification period will be July 1st March 4th through June  
 February 28th30th.  Subsequent certification periods will be March 1st through  
 February 28th or 29th.  The certifications shall be submitted by July 30th March 31st of  
 each year.”   
 
The District will also notify the California Air Resources Board that the permit has been 
amended. 
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A copy of the permit may be viewed on the District’s website at:  
http://www.baaqmd.gov/Divisions/Engineering/Title-V-Permit-Programs/Title-V-
Permits.aspx.  It will also be transmitted to EPA via EPSS.  If you have any questions 
regarding this matter, please call Dennis Jang, Senior Air Quality Engineer, at (415) 749-
4707. 
 
 

 Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 
 _____________________________ 
 Jack P. Broadbent 
 Executive Officer/APCO 
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